
 
May 2, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I write to request community project funding for the City of Glenn Heights Wastewater 

Treatment Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City 

of Glenn Heights, TX with the project location spanning across the Cinnamon Estates 

neighborhood of Glenn Heights, TX 75154. The funding for this project would be used to 

replace 14,891 linear feet of clay sewer pipe with an 8-inch Polyvinyl chloride (PVC) sewer line 

within the Cinnamon Springs Estates subdivision, in Glenn Heights, Texas. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it addresses a need to replace old infrastructure that has 

outlived its life expectancy which lends to other issues such as infiltration & inflow (I&I).  The 

I&I increases sewer volumes collected by the regional treatment plant due to heavy rainfall, 

which significantly increases the costs the City of Glenn Heights is obligated to pay for 

wastewater treatment. With this project, the city is addressing its future growth in conjunction 

with minimizing the negative impact of infiltration & inflow within its sewer system. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding request is for purposes authorized by 

Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jasmine Crockett 

Member of Congress 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 


